	[image: image1.png]Educatlon & Skills
Funding Agency




	Minutes

	


Apprenticeship Delivery Board Meeting 26/04/2018

	Date
	26 April 2018

	Subject
	Apprenticeship Delivery Board

	Security classification
	OFFICIAL 



	Present

In attendance


	Trudy Harrison MP, Chair

Claire Paul, Director of Leadership, Development & New Talent, BBC

Jason Holt CBE, CEO, Holts Group

Jayne Haines, Senior VP for Global Talent, Leadership & Organisational Development, Glaxo Smithcline

Julie Taylor, Director General, Head of Commissioning services, MoD

Malcolm Press, Vice-Chancellor, Manchester Metropolitan University

Mike Thompson, Head of Employability, Barclays 

Millie Banerjee, Chair, College of Policing

Nayaz Qazi, Sunmark Ltd

Rami Ranger CBE, Chair, Sunmark Ltd

Suzie Welch, Human Resources Director, Pizza Express

Tim Cooper, Chief Executive, United Response

Jonathan Slater, Permanent Secretary, Department for Education

Karen Woodward, Deputy Director, Employer Relations, National Apprenticeship Service (NAS)

Mark Howard, Head of Employer Strategic Networks Team, NAS

Daniel Francies,  Senior Manager, Apprenticeship Delivery Board, NAS
Clare Bonson, Head of Intermediaries Team, NAS

Jill Nicholls,  Relationship Manager Institute for Apprenticeships (IfA)


	Apologies
	Sir Andrew Parmley, City of London Corporation

Danny Mortimer, CEO, NHS Employers

Mark Thurston, CEO, HS2

Simon Blagden, Non-Executive Chairman, Fujitsu 




1. Welcome/Introductions
1.1. Trudy Harrison welcomed the group and thanked Jonathan Slater for hosting the meeting. She also thanked David Meller, who stepped down as Co-Chair in January, for his previous work for the board.  Four new Board members who were attending their first meeting were introduced,  Jayne Haines. Millie Banerjee, Tim Cooper and Suzie Welch.
1.2. Apologies were received from Sir Andrew Parmley, Danny Mortimer, Mark Thurston and Simon Blagden.
2.
Actions from last meeting 

2.1
Karen went through the actions from the previous meeting held on November 28 2017.
2.2
All of the actions from previous meetings have now been cleared.
3
Headline update, including Apprenticeship performance, levy transfers, and changes to Apprenticeship Awards 

3.1
Karen Woodward presented on Apprenticeship performance and gave an overview of levy transfers. She also highlighted good progress on BAME starts; take up of standards and an increasingly richer mix of apprenticeships, with more at the higher levels.
3.2
Mike Thompson stated the need for employers and other stakeholders to present a positive message on Apprenticeships and the benefits they bring to individuals and employers, Trudy agreed and stressed that apprenticeships remain one of the government’s greatest priorities
3.3
Mike also asked whether a levy transfer would negate the need for a 10% Employer contribution and Karen confirmed that this was the case, providing the non-levy payer accessed this via the apprenticeship service.
Action 2018/01 Further information on Apprenticeship Levy Transfers to be sent to Board members

3.4
Karen presented on the changes to the National Apprenticeship Awards cycle for 2018. 
3.5
Karen outlined the role of NAS in the promotion of T levels and the scale of the collective challenge which rises from 21,000 placements from September to 400,000 by 2023

Action 2018/02 Jennifer Coupland to be invited to next meeting to talk about T levels
4.
Institute for Apprenticeships update
4.1
Jill Nicholls presented on the new IfA process, “Faster and Better” and the improvements made to the IfA website with additional resources for employers involved in developing new apprenticeship standards.
4.2
The IfA ambition with this new process is that Standards can be developed and be ready for delivery within one year.
4.3
Malcolm offered to host a workshop for universities in order to improve the quality of standards submitted to the IfA for approval.

Action 2018/03 NAS support team to liaise with Malcolm Press and the IfA to explore the possibility of delivering a workshop.

4.4
Claire Paul praised the new processes in the Faster and Better programme and thought they would be helpful for employers developing apprenticeship standards.

4.5
Claire also raised the issue that some quoted funding bands for new standards were lower than anticipated and could cause issues for delivery. Jill responded that the initial quotes were a stage in the process and an appeal could be made and could include quotes for delivery from training providers.
5.
ADB focus and support package for 2018/19 

5.1
Karen presented on the Board focus for 2018/19 and the support available from NAS.

5.2
It was agreed last year that board membership would be organised to align with the 15 employer route panels of the Institute for Apprenticeships. This re-organisation is nearing completion and the membership of the board has been refreshed.

5.3
Board members will focus on how they can contribute to the growth of high quality apprenticeships in their sectors and will each produce an action plan listing the activities they will undertake to make an impact in their individual sectors.
Action 2018/04 NAS support team to produce a toolkit (including data)  to support board members to produce outline plans for their sector.
5.4 
Trudy offered to sponsor a room at Parliament for an event bringing together board members and IfA Employer Route Panel chairs.
Action 2018/05 NAS support team to work with the IfA to scope out a joint ADB/IfA Route Panel Chair Event and report back to the chair.

5.5
Trudy also offered the opportunity for board members to meet with her.

Action 2018/06 Trudy’s contact details to be shared with board members

5.5
Claire pointed out the benefits, both to businesses and to individuals, of apprenticeships for internal staff. The BBC recently opened up their apprenticeship offer to staff and have had an enthusiastic response.

5.5
Jason Holt mentioned the Young Apprenticeship Ambassador Network (YAAN) and that the YAAN can player a major role in promoting apprenticeships to young people and to employers.
5.6 
Mike agreed and suggested that the YAAN have an ambition of one member for every secondary school (approximately 4,000)

5.7
Mike also proposed that every board member should look to provide members for the YAAN from within their organisations.
Action 2018/07 Board members to be sent information about the YAAN including the link to the YAAN portal and the YAAN video
Action 2018/08 Investigate sector distribution of current YAAN membership
5.8
Trudy suggested a project management approach to a planned strategy for ADB activities.
Action 2018/09 NAS support team to develop a project plan mechanism to meet the needs of the Chair. 
6.
A.O.B/Date of next meeting
6.1
The next board meeting will be held on Thursday July 5th, from 10-12am. Barclays have kindly agreed to host at their Canary Wharf Office.
6.2
There is also a board meeting scheduled for October 4thnd, (a change from October 2nd) venue to be confirmed.


Action 2018/10 Schedule of dates for the next four board meetings to be circulated to board members.
Meeting closed. 
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